
Betty Lawyer 

WOW! I am so proud of all our Angels who are coming out for 
class. More of you come out for class than for the dances. I would 
like to know if it is because the dancing is easier, over earlier, the 
day of the week, don't have to dress up or you just feel more at 
ease. Please let me know when you see me in class or at a dance. 
For whatever reason, thank you for all your attendance. We had 7 
squares for the first couple of tips in class last week. Keep up the 
good work. It is a wonderful way to get exercise without going to 
the gym. Look at all the new friends you are going to meet. 
 
Due to a big water spill we are having the floors refinished. This is 
why we ask not to take drinks out on the dance floor. It is a big 
expense to the hall but it is necessary to maintain a good dance 
floor for all of you.  
 
Now that Summer is over we have come up with an idea at our 
last meeting for our dances. One of us will be going over and 
turning on the air at Cowtown so it has a chance to cool down the 
hall before everyone gets there. This really helps and as soon as 
the temperature gets cooler we won't have to do this. 
 
As of the end of September, we will be getting ready for all the fun 
holidays. Don't forget to keep December 14th for our annual 
Christmas party at Cowtown. It will be here before we know it. 
 
Next meeting will be at Nikko's 5:30 to eat and around 6:15 for the 
meeting. Hope to see all you members there. 
 
         Dan and Betty 
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Carolyn Griswould 

Hello everyone, 

 Hope everyone is doing will. It feels good to be 
back in the swing of things after the summer 
break.  We're expecting another good year.  We 
had a nice start. 
 
 I did send out a few cards this month. Lois Roberts 
had wrist surgery she's recovering from, and Gary 
Cowen had trouble with his eye. We wanted to let 
them both know we're thinking of them. Sent a 
card to encourage Janice Dumos for test results 
that are pending. 
 
 We had some wonderful cooler days that I hope 
will come back in time for Fall. Enjoy this season of 
whatever comes your way. 
    
See in a square, 
        Carolyn Griswould  
       gris3woody@aol.com 
 

Round Dance Cuer 

Howard Delcambre 7:30-10:30 

Squares 8—10:30 

Oct 4 
Mike 

Seastrom 

Pajama-rama 

Oct 18 

Mary Negrete Oct 10 

Betsy Hurt Oct 22 

Rollin Blossey Oct 23 



Hello club! 
Here we go again! Our first two nights of class 
have been fun and exciting. We are still shaking 
down the numbers a bit, so I can't be sure how 
many newbies we have. 23 people have come 
and registered and I will be calling any who 
aren't at each lesson. We will have a better idea 
for you next newsletter. But I can tell you that 
they seem to be a happy and enthusiastic 
bunch. There are several ladies who were sur-
prised to notice some angels they already knew, 
so that was a good bonus. We have to thank 
Gene and Susan for bringing the most new class 
members. They know people in their horse com-
munity who were interested. Great job! We had 
a nice turnout of angels too. We had six squares, 
which makes a fun energy in the room. Thanks 
also for the snacks people brought. 
 
There is one thing I would ask for help with.... 
When we need to get a class member in a 
square and Steve asks for a volunteer club 
member to step out, please volunteer one time. 
The same few always do it and I really don't 
think that is right. No one needs to volunteer 
more than once if we all share this. Thank you. 
 
This looks like a fun group and I hope you are 
getting a chance to visit with them at 
class.  Sheri is cueing fun line dances too, so 
you can really get your workout in on Wednes-
days at Cowtown.  
 
See you in a square!  
      Janet and Phil 

 

 

Gene Stauffer 

Be sure to renew your membership by October 
18, 2019 to be entered in the prize drawing at 
the November 1st dance. 
  
The prizes are: 
One First Place Prize - $50.00 
Four Second Place Prizes - $25.00 each 
You must be present to win. 
  
Your low $20.00 per person annual dues helps 
the club continue the great fun and fellowship 
we enjoy together. 
  
You can pay your dues to any club officer or by 
mail to: 
Gene Stauffer 
22720 Highview Ln 
Moreno Valley, CA 92557 
  
Please make checks payable to Cowtown Sin-
gles Square Dance 

      
 Gene 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:15 

Janet & Phil Vinokur 


